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12 September 2022 

Jess Young  
Director – Energy Markets and Networks 
Energy Sector Reform 
Energy 
Department of Environment, Land, Water and Planning 
Via email: jess.k.young@delwp.vic.gov.au 
 

Dear Ms Young, 

RENEWABLE GAS BLENDING IN VICTORIA – UPDATE ON IMPLEMENTING ZONAL HEATING VALUES  

In late 2021 AEMO received a letter from the Hon Lily D’Ambrosio (see attachment A) requesting AEMO implement zonal heating 
values for Tariff V consumers. In February 2022 we wrote to the Minister (see attachment B) advising that we would work in 
partnership with the Department of Environment, Land, Water and Planning (DELWP) to progress the required amendments. 
Further, we advised the Minister that AEMO would undertaking detailed IT impact and participant assessment and planning 
before advising on a specific delivery timetable for the zonal heating value (ZHV) project.    

Our assessment phase is currently underway. The original scope was limited to transitioning current tariff V consumers on a 
single heating value across the state for each gas day to a single heating value for existing pre-defined zones for each gas day. 
We have determined that a broader approach is required due to the interaction with the review of the hydrogen and renewable 
gas blending programs of work to optimise our release strategy, costs, and timeframes. The specific components that were 
added include Distribution Connected Facilities (DCF), extending the national gas regulatory framework to hydrogen blends and 
renewable gases, and the Heating Value Allocation Model. Originally mid-2023 was the targeted implementation date for ZHV 
as a discrete release which was prior to the commissioning of the Hydrogen Park (HyP) Murray Valley project which at the time 
was targeted for second half of 2023. The commissioning of the HyP Murray Valley project has changed with renewable gas 
supplies to customers now targeted for early 20241. In terms of a specific delivery timetable, we are targeting an early 2024 
implementation timeline aligning to the Australian Energy Market Commission’s (AEMC) regulatory changes2 to accommodate 
hydrogen and renewable gases also implemented around this same period.  

AEMO will continue working with the DELWP, Essential Services Commission (ESC), AEMC, Retailers and Distributors on the 
delivery of hydrogen related projects. AEMO will develop the zonal heating value methodology with our stakeholders and will 
communicate our revised implementation planning for hydrogen related projects to stakeholders.  

If any of the matters contained in this letter raise any concerns or you require additional information, please feel free to contact 
me directly or Paddy Costigan on 0403 066 389.   

 

Yours sincerely, 

 

 

Violette Mouchaileh 
Executive General Manager Reform Delivery  

 

Attachment A – Letter from Minister. 

 
1 Australian Gas Networks website. Click here to view.  
2 National Gas Rules (NGR) and National Energy Retail Rules (NERR) if the National Gas Law (NGL) and National Energy Retail Law (NERL) 

https://www.australiangasnetworks.com.au/hydrogen-park-murray-valley
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Attachment B – AEMO response letter to Minister. 
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